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Ho, Ho, Ho! 
To all my friends and fellow shaggers, Happy Holidays from Mary and myself.  I can’t 
believe it is Thanksgiving and Christmas already!  Still a lot of things are happening, the 
Christmas Party is right around the corner (Dec. 16th.) and from all that I have heard it is 
going to be a winter wonderland.  I know you all are planning to come dressed to impress 
and a lot of great things have been planned for this party at the Moose.  We hope you all 
are planning to come. 
Congratulations to our new slate of Officers for 2007, President – Jim West, Vice 
President – Judy Satterfield, Secretary – Michelle Thomas, and Treasurer – David 
Satterfield.  This year there were a lot of great nominees and this shows that a lot of our 
members have interest in the leadership of the club.  You have spoken, so now let’s all 
support our new 2007 Officers. 
It was quite humbling for Mary and myself to be honored into the Burlington Shag Club 
Hall of Fame.  We consider this such a great honor that all of you would consider us in 
that light.  Everything was done and accomplished over the years and the successes that 
we all shared together, because we all did it together.  You can always count on us to 
represent this club and say positive things about all the good people that make up the 
Burlington Shag Club.  Thank you all for this recognition.  I hope you feel as close to us 
as we do to all of you. 
The Christmas Parade is December 2nd. And all the little Elves and Santa will be 
preparing for this so please come and be a part of this event.   
The Bylaws committee is continuing it’s work and Sheila has done an admirable job 
heading it up.  This will soon be brought to the membership for a vote.  Times and dates 
will be announced in the near future. 
Several of us went to the Danville Area Shag Club Party and what a great time we had.  
Jerry and Danville members done one terrific job.  Thanks to all their members for all the 
fun and memories, you should be proud of yourself for putting on such a great event. 
Meals On Wheels is coming fast.  For those of you who want the discount Dance tickets 
of $20.00, they must be purchased by December 31st. 2006.  This year promises to be fun 
and exciting.  We need your help, volunteer your services, you will be hearing more in 
the very near future. 
Wishing you all the very happiest of holidays and thanks to all of you for all your hard 
work in 2006. 
Shaggin’, because we love to! 
Ronnie Gregory 
windmill@triad.rr.com 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please remember that any time that you have issues concerning your club, 
your club officers are always available to listen. 

President: Ronnie Gregory 585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolfe 222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 584-3451 
Treasurer: Mary Gregory 585-1118 

Newsletter Editor: Sheila Walker 227-8029 
Webmaster: Mary Gregory 585-1118 

Minutes of the November Business Meeting - November 17, 2006 
                                  Submitted by Evelyn Turner 
 

Attendees:  
Peg Hansen Bob Maccia Jonnie Ellington          Rick Wolfe
Debbie Wolfe Jimmy Lynch Mary Ann Lynch        Bobbie McLamb
Tracy Keel Roy Childress Peggy Childress Mary Gregory
Ronnie Gregory Kim Caldwell Larry Jordan Sheila Walker
Stephanie West Randy Graham June Graham Rhonda Webster
Steve McHone Stephen Stearns Bob Bason Sharon Bason
Jesse Justice Lynda Justice Chuck Upchurch Denise Upchurch
Fran Bonkowski Pam Hord Butch Dowd David Robertson
David Tuttle Polly Tuttle Fred Hallaman Jackie Hallaman
Judy Satterfield Sharon Russ Betty Honeycutt Judy Smith
Lesia Baker Baxter Sellars Brian Johnson Penny Simmons
Evelyn Turner 
 

1.  Ronnie opened the meeting at 8:03.   
2.  Secretary's Report - 221 members.  Evelyn recognized those members who had 
missed only one business meeting and also those who had perfect attendance for all 
business meetings this year.  
Minutes of the October business meeting were approved as printed in the November 
newsletter.  
3.  Treasurer's Report - $13, 845.56.  A printed report was given out.  
4.  Bob Maccia gave out ballots for voting for officers.  Will tally the votes during the 
meeting. 
5.  By Laws - Sheila advised there would be another meeting on Thursday, December 
14th at 7:00 p.m.  She hopes this will be the final meeting, as the by-laws need to be in 
place by the first of the year.  There needs to be 10% of the total membership at the 
meeting, so that means at least 22 members need to be there.  
6.  Christmas Parade - Saturday, December 2nd in Graham.  Contact Judy Lindley if want 
to help.  She will have information on meeting place, decorating plans, etc.  It was 
suggested that $200 be allocated for decorations for the float.  A motion was made, 
seconded, and the vote passed.  
7.  The Danville Area Shag Club party is Saturday night, November 18th.  Ronnie 
encouraged members to attend and support our sister clubs.  
8.  Halloween Report - Mary gave a quick report and advised that everyone had a good 
time.   
9.  Yard Sale - Pam McHone advised that the club made $603 on items sold.  A vote was 
taken that the shag club would match the amount.  Brenda Smith will go to Christmas 
Cheer and review the list and pick families for our club to sponsor.  
10.  SOS 2007 cards are for sale now.  Please see Evelyn to get yours.  The cost is $30 if 
you get them through the club and you must get them by December 27th.   You will need 
the 2007 cards for Mid-Winter.   
11.  Club membership renewals for 2007 are being taken now.  Please turn in your 
renewal forms and money to Evelyn.  
12.  Christmas Party - Brenda announced that a special evening has been planned.  There 
will be a shuttle running from the LaQuinta Hotel to the Moose Lodge.  Volunteers are 
needed for decorating and to help cover the door duty. Members are asked to bring non-
perishable food items to be donated to Loaves and Fishes.   
13.  Meals On Wheels Benefit - Members are asked to take advantage of the early ticket 
purchase, which is $20 before December 31st.  See Mary Gregory for tickets.  Ronnie 
advised that the planning meetings are going well.  Volunteers are needed for all 
committees.  There will be an envelope stuffing at the First Presbyterian Church on 
Tuesday, January 2nd and members are asked to help.  



14.  Hall of Fame - Judy Satterfield announced that Ronnie and Mary Gregory would be 
new inductees.  Ronnie thanked everyone for this honor.  
15.  Zane Gibbs announced plans for the benefit for Tammy Allen to be held on Saturday, 
November 25, 2006.  This will be held at 3-Thirty-3 beginning at 5:00 with a chili dinner.  
There will be a 50/50 and silent auction.   
16.  Bob Maccia announced the new officers for 2007:  President - Jim West, Vice 
President - Judy Satterfield, Secretary - Michele Thomas, and Treasurer - David 
Satterfield.   
17.  Ronnie thanked those members who were willing to run for office and congratulated 
the winners.  
18.  There will be no business meeting in December.  
19.  The 50/50 amount of $95 was won by Jesse Justice.  
20.  Newsletter - Sheila advised she needs info for the newsletter by November 21st.  
21.  With no further business to discuss, Ronnie closed the meeting at 8:45pm. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Meet your new officers for 2007 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

          
 
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows:   

       Size    One-half year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
 

To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
 

        Size    One-half Year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 

If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward it to Mary Gregory as soon 
as possible.  Mary will place it on the website and forward it to the editor of the 
newsletter for printing.   
 

If you would like to advertise with us, there is space 
available.  Contact the newsletter editor, or one of the club 
officers and we will be happy to set up whichever type of 
advertising you prefer. 

 

Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 
President: Ronnie Gregory 336-585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolff 336-222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 336-584-3451 
Treasurer & Webmaster: Mary Gregory 336-585-1118 

  
                                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 17, 2006 Treasury Report 

Balance on 10/20/2006 =  $15,910.38

+ Total Deposits Made: 0.00

- Total Expenses 2,064.82

= Balance on 11/17/2006 $13,845.56

Jim West 
President 

Judy 
Satterfield 
Vice President

Michelle Thomas 
Secretary David Satterfield 

Treasurer 



      Meals On Wheels Committee List 

 

 
 

                
                    January 19, 2007 at 8:00 PM 
                                         Ramada Inn 

 

                           
 
This has been an enjoyable year for me to have the privilege of being the editor of 
our club’s newsletter.  This is the last issue for 2006.  Let me take this time to 
apologize for the lateness of the last issue, but due to unforeseen circumstances, I 
could not prepare it as quickly as I had hoped to.  I trust that it has not caused anyone 
problems in making plans for the month of December.  Thank you again, the editor. 
 

               

                    Current Membership    !!!!  
 
  

                                          

               
   

     
 
                                               

                                               
  
                                       
Steve Williamson, Rich & Tammy Rohrer, Jondeen Terry, Brian Johnson, 
               David Carter, Donna Cardwell, Jim Parker 
 
Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club in the Association.  
We hope that you will join in and become a very active in your 
new club and get to know all of you new family. From all of your 
new Shag Family we wish to welcome you to the best Shag Club 
around. 
 

Sponsorship---- Denise Upchurch 437-9701 dupchurch2@triad.rr.com
Silent Auction-- Angie Sharpe 226-6218 awsharpe@triad.rr.com 
Decorations----- Brenda Smith 226-6342 bsmith23@lanier.com 
Door Duty------ Johnnie Ellington 227-1994 js565@bellsouth.net 
50/50------------ Steve McHone 449-7572 smchone2@triad.rr.com 

January Name 
11 Dawn Lewis 
12 John David Sims 
13 Joan Kimbro 
13 Judy Smith 
14 Mary Ann Lynch 
15 Tracy Keel 
17 Wes May 
17 Donna Cardwell 
18 Mary Glasgow 
18 Dave Robinson 
21 Pam McHone 
23 Louise Flanigan 
23 C. B. Kimbro 
31 Sherry Tyndall 

  

December Name 
1 Rick Campbell 
4 Terry Gardner 
4 Brenda Smith 

5 Carol Pettigrew 
5 Jim Parker 
8 Aileen Tye 

16 Gail Barnette 
16 Judy Satterfield 
17 Zeke McFayden 

21 Gerry Holland 
24 Lynn Blythe 
31 Randy Graham 

31 Gayle Holopainen 



    
December 15, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   
DJ is Bobby Snyder "The Southern Gentleman"  
December 16, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Christmas Party" at the Moose Lodge.......Details to follow......   
DJ is "Shagdaddy" Roy Childress     
December 22, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club wishes everyone a Merry Christmas    No DJ......  
December 29, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   
DJ is Rockin' Ron Russ  
January 11 - 14, 2007 
Mid-Winter at N. Myrtle Beach, SC   
 

  

       Sunshine News! 

• Denise Upchurch is home from the hospital. 
• Mike Hunter is home from the hospital. 
• Martha Shoffner’s mother passed way. 
• Jackie Hallaman is having health problems. 
• Butch Dowd is home form the hospital. 
• Lorna Shively is home from the hospital. 
• Gloria Thompson was in an auto accident. 
• Donnie Boone has been sick. 
• Tammy Allen is still sick. 
• Dave Robinson is doing much better. 
• Judy Satterfield is home from the hospital. 

Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and prayers 
during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look forward to seeing you guys back at 
the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your friends. 
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee for any reason, 
please contact Carol Pettigrew-committee chair, and Mary Gregory-web master.   
To reach Carol Pettigrew--- 
Phone…….449-6903  
E-mail… carol.pettigrew@alamance.cc.nc.us 
Address: Carol Pettigrew 
Administrative Assistant 
Alamance Community College 
Graham, NC 27253 
Office phone: 336-506-4149 
Fax Number: 336-506-4342  
 



 
 

Bylaws Meeting has been cancelled!!! 
 

The meeting scheduled for December 14, 2006 has been 
cancelled and will be rescheduled at a later date.  I will 
keep you posted as to the new meeting date. 
Sheila Walker,  
By-Laws Committee Chair 

           Thank you so much for allowing me to 
come and speak at your meeting the other night.  
I had a wonderful time and I would like to come 
back some time and just enjoy the scenery and 
watch all of you dance and learn some steps! 
 
Once again – thanks, for your hospitality.  
WPCM is very lucky to have such a great group 
of supporters in the Community.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Katie Dukeshire 
WPCM 
Account Executive 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Perfect Attendance 
for the 2007 
Business Meetings 

Mary Gregory 
Ronnie Gregory 
Carol Pettigrew 
Evelyn Turner 
David Tuttle 
Polly Tuttle 
Rick Wolfe 



 

                                         
   
 
                              Membership Renewal Information 
                                    It’s that time again! 
 
 
 
 

Renewals should be given to Evelyn Turner or to the Membership 
Committee or mailed to the Burlington Shag Club, PO Box 1174, 
Burlington, NC 27216.  The cost of the BSC Card is still only $15.00.  You 
can also order your 2007 SOS Card at the same time for only $30.00. 
 

Also, please use either the membership form in this newsletter of print the 
membership form from the website, (www.burlingtonshagclub.com).  We 
need to update our roster with correct information and if you will complete 
all applicable information and send it in, it will be much easier and greatly 
appreciated.  We would also like for all of the Hall of Fame Members and 
Past Presidents to complete a form and submit it as well.  Even though they 
have a lifetime membership with no renewal charges, this will insure that 
the needed information is up to date. 
 

Thank you, 
Membership Committee 
_________________________________________________________________ 
 
   S.O.S. Membership Application 
    Please Print 
    Memberships are for the Calendar Year. 
 
Name(s):__________________________Male:___Female___ 
Street 
Address:___________________________________________ 
 
City:__________________________Zip:________Sate:_____  
Email 
Address:________________________Phone:______________ 
 
Were you an SOS member in 2006?  Yes:_____   No:_____ 
 
In order to receive your SOS membership card for $30, you 
must be a member of the shag club.  Please complete the 
above form and turn it in with your check (payable to BSC). 
 



 
 
 

Re Up Party 2006 

 

Meals On Wheels 2006 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
   Bowling Night 2006 
 

 

 
 
   Parade Day 2006 

 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lula 2006 

 
  
           Special Olympics Golf Tournament 2006 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
              2006 ACSC Summer Workshop hosted     
                         by Burlington Shag Club 

 

 
 

Halloween Party 2006 
 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               Friday Nights at Masters 2006 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday Nights at Masters 2006 
 

 

   

   

  

 



 


